

September Meeting Highlights


Twenty-seven Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the September 14th luncheon meeting.  Due to Mark Devinney’s travel schedule, he was unable to attend the meeting.  Bill Porter facilitated the meeting.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wyman Briggs highlighted the following issues: 

· One-half of the Pittsburgh office is currently stationed in the New Orleans area aiding in continued coordination of rescue efforts in the wake of Hurricane Katrina.  The 3,500 Coast Guard members deployed in the area rescued over 40,000 stranded citizens.  The focus has now turned to recovery operations, including fully opening impacted channels to navigation and environmental mitigation, including the response to over 6 million gallons of spilled oil. The logistic lessons learned in respect to command and control are invaluable and highlight again the importance of prevention.  

· The Waterways Association is conducting its annual Barge Breakaway Seminar on Tuesday, September 20th at Chartiers Country Club.  CDR Briggs has sent letters encouraging attendance at this important seminar.  Bill Porter interjected that currently 71 attendees and presenters are currently enrolled in the seminar. 

· The Three Rivers Pollution Response Council will conduct a drill near Neville Island on September 28th.  Further information will be broadcasted at a later date.
Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attachment1)

Rich informed the membership that COL Stephen Hill is currently stationed in Washington following Hurricane Katrina.  Currently nineteen representatives from the Pittsburgh District are stationed in New Orleans with more expected to follow very shortly.  With the major reduction in staffing, a plan is currently being drafted to implement schedule changes reducing services.  Dick Ehringer requested that industry be provided an opportunity to review and make possible recommendations to insure minimal impact as possible.
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attachment1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report

Jim McCarville presented the following report:

· The Port has taken data from the Army Corp of Engineers Lock Performance Monitoring System and will present it in a more user friendly report to increase public awareness of river commerce.  During the first six months, lockages are up by 20% – 21%.

· The Port of Pittsburgh distributed a letter draft providing infrastructure issues for the FY06 US Army Corps of Engineers budget to be sent to your legislators.  The letter highlights the need for the following:  1)$3 million emergency operations and maintenance(O&M)appropriation for immediate repairs to the dam at Elizabeth; 2) $50.8 million construction general funds (CG)appropriation for the Lower Monongahela Improvement Project for Locks and Dams 2-3-4; 3)Maintain the $15 million currently in both the House and Senate bills for emergency repairs to the Dam at Emsworth; and 4)2.55 million in planning, engineering and design (PED) appropriations for the Upper Ohio Navigation Study at Emsworth, Dashields and Montgomery.  Members should consider letting their congressmen know of their concerns. Ideally, members will write their own letters, if they do not have time to do so, they should notify the PPC that they would be willing to have their names added to the letter.  For a copy of this letter, see Attachment 2. 

· The Port of Pittsburgh will be sponsoring a SmartRivers 21-International Symposium on Inland Navigation in the 21st Century:  Challenges, Opportunities and Best Practices on October 2-4, 2005 at the Sheraton Hotel Station Square.  For additional information, contact Mary Ann Bucci at the Port of Pittsburgh.

Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer reported that the Action Plan Committee meeting on August 23rd was cancelled and rescheduled for October 11th.  The goal of this committee is to identify areas in Pittsburgh that create navigational challenges in high water/hazardous conditions.
Dick also encouraged attendance at the upcoming Barge Breakaway Seminar.  He will review the attendee list and identify companies that should be contacted.
Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr reported that there is little movement on the FY06 budget.  He strongly encouraged company officials to get the letters out that the Port had distributed.  The Army Corp had conducted a recent underwater diver inspection that has revealed that the Elizabeth dam is now in a progressive state of failure and remedial measures, not previously budgeted for, can not be postponed to another year. 

The Seaman’s Church is currently raising money for the Katrina relief fund.  FEMA is looking for trailer and/or motor homes that will hold at least two people to travel to New Orleans.  Anyone interested in helping with this good cause, please contact Deane Orr directly.
Other Meeting Comments


Bill Porter thanked everyone for their attendance to the meeting.  With no other business to discuss, the meeting was concluded.
October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 12th at the Chartiers Country Club. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Wednesday, October 5th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
October 12, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Caesar Salad w/Fresh Mancini Croutons


Meat Lasagna al Forno w/garlic toast and freshly grated Parmesan Cheese


Green Beans Almandine


Double Chocolate Layer Cake
  Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Wednesday, October 5th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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